
  

            
                
     

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am 
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Information about our next Rotary Meeting: 

Wednesday 16th November 2022 

 Speaker: Jennifer McAdam                       Topic: ‘Spirit of Australia’ Tartan Design  
                                 
On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  Graham McHarrie                                    Set up/Pack up:  Rod Lane 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 23rd November 2022 

Speaker:  Prof. Hamid Sohrabi 
Topic:  Healthy Ageing 
 

Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: Mike Graham 
Set up/pack up:  Jeremy Wood 

 
 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).      Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       

 

Brenton Siggs came to tell us a few stories about the RAAF during WWII, and he chose to focus on the human 
side of things by relating tales about Doug, Felix, John and Tom. Doug Arrowsmith has just turned 100 years old 
and he still lives in Perth. Doug was a Lancaster pilot in 460 Squadron and he participated in 36 operations. At 
one stage early in his career he had a very close call whilst piloting a Stirling over Germany when he was alerted 
to rapidly approaching ground fire and swerved just in time! The air crews relied heavily on ground crews for 
support, and they became very close-knit groups. Doug was awarded the DFC. Felix Sainsbury – now 102 and still 
living in Perth too – flew Kittyhawks during the war, and they had a practical difficulty; when taxiing they had to 
have someone sitting on the wing to guide the pilot who couldn’t see what was ahead of him! Felix had a mate 
called Tiny Cameron who adopted a monkey whilst on active duty and called it Buzz. Buzz was eventually 
smuggled into Australia and landed up in the Queensland Zoo! John Lyall was an air gunner on B17s and 
Lancasters and part of his role was to jam the German radios. His squadron was based at a manor house in 
England, where the local girls used to sunbathe on the roof topless! John and his mates flew low over the house 
and dropped toilet rolls all over the show which Made a huge mess of the surroundings. Tom Packer – Brenton’s 
uncle – also flew Kittyhawks, but unfortunately he was shot down and killed in May 1942. Brenton advised us 
that Doug and Felix have both written books, called A Skipper’s Tale and Ground Crew respectively. He also talked 
about the cricketer Keith Miller who flew Mosquitos during the war, and answered a number of questions from 
the floor. Brenton finally pulled out his guitar, and gave us a song that he has written about it all! 

 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
• Cate advised that the ToC is holding a short service at the 

Leederville War Memorial on Friday 11th November. Be 
there at 10.30 am please. 

• Jim Berry needs to receive the Poppy Day collection cans 
by early next week please. 

• Jeremy needs two more volunteers for the Driver 
Education Day on 30 November. Please email him asap. 

• Please RSVP to the Christmas Party invitation asap. 

 
 

 
 

Birthdays: none this time  

Wedding anniversaries: none this time  

Rotary anniversaries: none this time 

 

When I get a headache, I take two Panadol and keep away from children – just like the bottle says! 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
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